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Brussels, 12 February 2013

GEN/13/06
Press Release: CLITRAVI Statement on Horse Meat in Processed Beef Products

CLITRAVI is very concerned about the reports of horse being found in Processed Beef Products.
Dirk Dobbelaere, Secretary General of CLITRAVI said:”We deeply regret the presence of significant levels of horse meat detected in a small number of manufactured products in recent weeks.”
“Although this is not a food safety issue, This situation is completely unacceptable”.
"At this stage, we do not know how this could have happened. However, it is vital that urgent and thorough investigations are carried out along each of the meat supply chains associated with these products in order to get to the bottom of what has occurred." 
 
He added: "Meat and meat products, just like all other foods, are safe, produced to high quality standards and correctly described and labelled by the Meat Processing Industry. 
CLITRAVI and its members are fully committed to maintaining the highest possible level of food safety and of traceability as required by EU legislation.
It would appear that a number of meat suppliers / traders have acted either negligently or fraudulently, and we call on all relevant authorities to impose a severe punishment to operators found guilty of such practices. 
We must get to the bottom of what went wrong and ensure that such incidents must never be allowed to happen in the future. 
Our customers and consumers must be able to have full trust in our industry.”
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